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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who understand everyone is special and unique’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Ayla T
Kate L
	Thea C
Albie W
	Oliver Y
Hallie W
	Jackson HH
Harper J
	Marcel W
Toby S
	Skye S
Waliyah M

	Year 1
	Junvi C
Freya K
	Nellie D
Hilary Y
	Myles H
Nathan R
	Theo BW
Wayne C
	Freddie A
Isabelle P
	Wyatt C
Darcie F

	Year 2
	Sebby FR
Jenson R
	Oliver M
Rory B
	Jak
Alexander P
	Emilia C
Darcy P
	Effie K
Bobby R
	No Name
Elsie H

	Year 3 
	Finlay T
Minerva C
	Avie W
Qirui C
	Charlie H
Eleanor H
	Alice M
Isaac J
	Harry D
Archie B
	Ethan C
Darcie E

	Year 4
	Amelia C
Maisey BB
	Sophie T
Myles R
	Grace R
Theo P
	Louie M
Poppy P
	George R
Jacob C
	Tommy N
Bo I

	Year 5
	Evie P
Lola A
	Stanley O
Lauren M
	Jacob J
Joseph F
	Kendal R
Sofia L
	Freya C
Zak C
	Zara H
Ethan P

	Year 6
	Phoebe M
Lillie S
	Elliott B
Gracie W
	Oscar S
Joshua C
	Tyler B
Nancy P
	Ellie H
Isabella D
	Mia E
Harry P

	Walliams
	1372
	Rowling
	1418

	Dahl
	1351
	Cowell
	1445


Merit Winners

Just a reminder – especially for families new to our school community - to return merit badges and trophies each week on Thursdays, please. Only the certificates should remain at home. Thank you.

School Spider Login Changes

School Spider is improving the way you log in to School Spider to make it more secure and simpler for everyone. From next Tuesday, 17th June, you’ll log in using your email address instead of a username. Your password stays the same. If you access multiple schools, you’ll now use just one login and can easily switch between schools. This applies to all parent accounts and has been communicated to all parents directly by School Spider.

Scarecrow Winners

Those of you who attended Golborne Carnival a couple of weekends ago may already be aware of the school’s success in winning the Scarecrow competition. The children helping with the competition included the School Council and Eco-Committee members and a scarecrow for each year group was entered into the competition. Lowton West Primary won first place and also won the runner-up place in the competition. A huge well done to all of the children who participated! We would like to thank Mrs Trickett for organising the competition entry for Lowton West and thanks to Mrs Willoughby, Mrs Pouncey, Miss Allen, Mrs Comer and Miss Green who also helped out. Richard came into school today to award the school prizes in our assembly. We are very proud of all the effort that went into making this a special day. Well done everyone! 
National Drowning Prevention Week

Wigan Council are proud to be supporting the RLSS UK’s national Drowning Prevention Week campaign next week, to promote water safety aimed at reducing accidental drownings. In school we will be following their resources. The charity has a website which parents can access by clicking https://www.rlss.org.uk/Pages/Category/water-safety-information 
WANNA TEACH PE

Next week, we will have visits from the company ‘Wanna Teach PE’, who will be working with some of the children around the theme, ‘Around the World in Sporty Ways’. Children will need to come to school wearing PE kits, on days which may be additional to their regular PE days as follows:
Tuesday 17th June: Class 3, Class 5, Class 6, Class 8, Class 9, Class 10

Wednesday 18th June: Class 4, Class 7, Class 11, Class 12, Class 13, Class 14
School Uniform – PE Kit

Please may we remind parents of the requirements of the school uniform PE Kit:

Children should come into school in their P.E. kits on their given P.E. days. The P.E. kit is as follows: 

· A plain white t-shirt (no football/rugby shirts)

· Plain black shorts

· Black pumps (or trainers for outside). During the winter, a tracksuit may be worn for P.E., tracksuits should be plain black. No large logos

Please Note: The P.E. kit is part of the school uniform and should be considered as important as wearing uniform during other lessons. Please mark all items of clothing with your child’s name and class.

New Intake Parents Meeting

Parents of children starting school this September are invited to attend a meeting in the school hall on Thursday 19th June, starting at 5:00pm. The meeting should last about an hour. We politely request that children do not attend this meeting. Thank you.

Class Photographs

Class photographs will take place during the morning of Monday 23rd June. All children will need to attend in full school uniform, even if it would normally be a PE day. Thank you.

School Dinners

Next week, (week commencing Monday 16th June) it will be Week 2 of the school dinner menu, which can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements

Before the half term break, Thea from class 9 competed in her first Gala for Atherton and Leigh Swimming Club on Thursday 22nd May. Thea came 3rd in the 4x25m Freestyle and 2nd in the 4x25m Medley. Well done Thea!
During May, Ellen G from Class 12 completed a skipping challenge for the charity, Cancer Research UK. Ellen had to skip 100 skips every day, and by doing this raised £200 for the charity. That’s amazing Ellen, well done.
Junvi C of Class 3 has successfully completed Stage 4 of the swimming program and has now progressed to Stage 5. Well done Junvi.
Saengarun K from Class 13 has worked really hard on his butterfly stroke and, during the break, completed his Swim England Stage 7 award. Well done Saengarun.

After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 1
	Multi-Skills
	Wednesday 18th June
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Class 2 
	Art / Music  
	Friday 20th June
	4: 00pm 
	Classroom door

	Year 1
	Code Club / Archery 
	Tuesday 17th June 
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Class 6
	Gardening Club
	Tuesday 17th June 
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Class 7
	Multi-Skills
	Tuesday 17th June
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Year 3
	Rounders
	Thursday 19th June
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 4
	Zumba
	Monday 16th June
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,
Mrs J. Westhead
Headteacher
